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From the principal’s 
desk: 

Welcome to Week 5, half 

way through the term. This 

week the HSC concludes for 

Baulko (Tuesday). Many Year 

12 students will be looking 

forward to a rest after the 

challenges of the last few 

weeks. We expect to see all 

of Year 12 back at school on 

Friday for their Graduation 

Assembly.  

Unfortunately, because of 

COVID-19 restrictions we 

have to limit the number of 

people in the gymnasium. 

This means two separate 

assemblies with half the 

number of students 

graduating at each 

assembly. The performances 

and speeches will be 

repeated for each assembly. 

Each student is entitled to 

bring two guests, only. All 

guests must be registered in 

advance. Please do not 

arrive for the assembly if you 

have not registered. It will be 

very embarrassing and 

upsetting if we tell you to 

leave because you have not 

registered in advance. 

Seating has been allocated 

on a first come basis with your 

child’s name on your seats.  

 

Year 9 Food Tech – Celebration Cakes 
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Calendar 2020 

This calendar is subject to change so please check carefully each 

week for any alterations. A whole year calendar is on the school 

website at www.baulkhamhillshighschool.com.au  
 

 

Term 4 

Week 5 
Monday 9 November 
- Y8/9 Yearly Examinations 9/11 to 13/11 incl. 
- HSC Examinations 20/10 to 11/11 incl. 
- Y11ES Engineering Excursion (Maricic) 
Tuesday 10 November 
- Y12 Biology Incursion Depth Study (Kuksal) 
Wednesday 11 November 
 
Thursday 12 November 
 
Friday 13 November 
- Y12 Graduation Assembly – 2 Sessions:- 

- Student Surname A-M (9am – 11am) 
         - Student Surname N-Z and Support Unit (1pm – 3pm) 
- Y10 Schol Cup Volleyball – Seniors.  All Day (Koksal/Drew) 
Week 6 
Monday 16 November 
 
Tuesday 17 November 
 
Wednesday 18 November 
 
Thursday 19 November 
- Y11 Recognition Assembly 
- Yr 9 & 11 HSC Geography Assessment Task #1.  In Class.  Pds 5&6.  

(Filewood) 
- Y9 PASS Raw Challenge Excursion (Renwick) 
Friday 20 November 
- All years – SRE Seminar P3&4 
- Y9 YLead Peer Support Training (Fletcher/Iaconis) 
- Yr 8 School Cup Volleyball – Juniors.  All Day.  (Koksal/Drew) 
Week 7 
Monday 23 November 
- Y11 Buffer Week 23/11 to 27/11 incl. 
- Y12 Formal 
Tuesday 24 November 
 
Wednesday 25 November 
- Y9 Duke of Ed Camp 25/11 to 27/11 (Chapman) 
Thursday 26 November 
- Y7 History Medieval Show  
Friday 27 November 
- Y11 Business Studies HSC Task 1 in class P7&8 (Mogoko) 
 
Week 8 
Monday 30 November 
- Yr 11 Assessment Week 30/11 to 4/12 
Tuesday 1 December 
- Yr 10 History Elective Korean Cultural Centre Excursion (Reid) 
Wednesday 2 December 
 
Thursday 3 December 
- Yr 10 Food Tech – Chinatown.  Pds 1-8 (Parnell) 
Friday 4 December 
- Yr 10 Reports issued 
- Yr 8 History Medieval Show (incursion).  Pds 1-6 
- Yr 9 Christmas Cupcake Decorating.  All Day.  (Parnell) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Plans of seating will be around the 

gym. All students are expected to 

be in full uniform. Students who do 

not have full uniform will not be 

permitted to participate in the 

graduation ceremony. Sadly, there 

will be no celebratory morning or 

afternoon tea and families will be 

expected to leave as soon as the 

assembly has finished. There is to 

be no parking in the bus bay. 

Please leave plenty of time to 

negotiate the traffic on Windsor 

Road and find a parking spot in 

nearby streets. All parents arriving 

for Graduation Assembly will be 

expected to do a COVID sign in 

with QR code or paper and pen. 

Year 12 will celebrate the end of 

their school careers with the Formal 

to be held on Monday 23rd 

November.  

On Wednesday (11th) the school 

will recognise Remembrance Day 

with a video made by the prefects 

instead of our usual assembly. 

Parents are now permitted on to 

school grounds to collect uniforms. 

They must sign in at the school 

office before proceeding to the 

Uniform Shop. 

REMINDER: If you or your child have 

cold or flu symptoms, even very 

mild symptoms, you must not enter 

the school site and must get a 

Covid test 

 

Jeanne Bathgate  

Principal  

http://www.baulkhamhillshighschool.com.au/
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Baulko News 
        

 

 

2021 SCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

This is now a competitors only event & the carnival is going to be held on 

Wednesday, 10 February 2021 @ Blacktown Aquatic Centre. 

Normal classes will run at school but teachers have been asked not to 

introduce new work while students may be at swimming.  Transport will be 

provided to & from the venue. 

The program of swimming events can be viewed in the google classroom 

sport page 

If you wish to enter any or all events please use the GOOGLE 

REGISTRATION FORM. The link to the form is available in the google 

classroom sport page.  This is the only way to register to attend & compete 

at the carnival. 

Please complete your entry asap, as we want to organise & create race 

start & marshal sheets this year.  The cut-off date for entries will be Friday, 

13 November 2020 
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P&C News  

Final Reminder: Term 4 Virtual P&C Meeting 

The next P&C Meeting will be held on:  

Date: 10 November (Tuesday) 

Time: 7-8pm 

The meeting will start with the Principal’s report (10-15 mins), please make sure you log in on 

time.   

Meeting invites will be sent to everyone in the P&C mailing list. (Kindly be informed we are 

unable to blind CC in the meeting invitations. If you do not wish to be included in the meeting 

invites, please let us know by emailing us at bhhspandc@hotmail.com.)  

No registration is needed for the meeting, just click on the link or scan the QR code provided 

to join. All login information will be provided in the email. If you are not in the P&C mailing list,  

please email bhhspandc@hotmail.com so we can include your email.   

(Note: Scanning the QR code does not work with WeChat. Use your phone camera instead.)

  

Year 7 (2021) Uniform Fitting: Volunteers Needed  

** The Uniform shop is calling for volunteers to help on the following 3 Saturdays: 21 & 28 Nov, 

and 5 Dec, from 8am to 12pm ** 

Thank you to anyone who has replied to volunteer in helping new students’ uniform fittings. 

We have all been in their shoes and realised how hard it is to “estimate” the uniform sizes of a 

new school. We are very pleased to finally be able to offer the help to our new parents.  

Help is still needed, please keep the volunteer emails coming!  😊  

All COVID safety guidelines will be followed during the fitting with face masks made 

compulsory and hand sanitizer in place. 

Please email the uniform shop at bhhsuniformshop@gmail.com if you can help. We appreciate 

any help, even if you are not able to help with the full shift. One or two hours on any day will 

be a big help to us.   

Thank you! 

Sau Wan Liew 

P&C President 

 

mailto:bhhspandc@hotmail.com
mailto:bhhspandc@hotmail.com
mailto:bhhsuniformshop@gmail.com
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Year 10 Food Tech 

Year 10 Food Truck recipes- Food Service and Catering 

Year 10 Food Technology students are currently studying Food Service and Catering. They 

have really outdone themselves in the kitchen completing this task. They were required to 

create a recipe that could be served from a Food Truck. The ideas they created were both 

creative and innovative.  Some examples of their food truck recipes were Kimchi pancakes, 

Rada Pattice, Churros, Dumplings, Mini dessert tacos, Pork Gyoza, Stella cake, Pirozhki and the 

list goes on. 

All students should be very proud of themselves for producing culinary delights that could be 

served in a restaurant. The opportunity to be creative and show talent in different domains is 

one thing our faculty strives to achieve with our students.  

As we finish the year in Food Technology we would like to acknowledge how far our students  

have come in our subject. We hope they continue to create food from the skills and recipes 

they have learnt in Stage 5. Food Technology gives students a chance to show their creative 

talents in the kitchen and we cannot be any more proud of them. Best of luck for your futures 

we will definitely miss your smiling faces. 

Mrs Parnell, Stage 5 Food Technology Teacher 
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Year 9 Food Tech  

Celebration Cakes- Food For Special Occasions 

The day started early when our students entered the Food Technology rooms to get started on 

their huge Food For Special Occasions Practical Exam. Our Year 9 students were excited to 

create their own celebration cakes in their practical lessons. Their teachers were super 

impressed with their pre planning and how they would come together on the day. We eagerly 

anticipated their finished cakes and were ready to take lots of photos to show the Baulkham 

Hills High School community how talented our students are. By looking at the photos you can 

see how hard they have worked and the end products speak for themselves. 

Some of the themes this year were baby shower cakes, gender reveal cakes, wedding cakes, 

birthday cakes, Halloween cakes, and so many more... 

Well done to all our Food Technology students on a fantastic job. We are looking forward to 

the food you create in Year 10. Your teachers are so very proud of you…... 

Mrs Parnell and Ms Payne, Food Technology Teachers 
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BAND NEWS 
  

It’s been 2 weeks since our bands have resumed, we hope you are all enjoying music 

again! 😊 

  

Students are to: 

 

1. Follow Band Conductor’s direction on social distancing. 

 

2. Bass and Wind instrument students must bring their own spit towel. 

  

  

SAVE THE DATE: 

 

• Clean out Band Lockers – 4th Dec 2020 

 

• Last Day of Bands – 4th Dec 2020 

 

• Audition for 2021 bands – 12th Dec 2020 

  

 

If your child is feeling unwell, please do not send them for the rehearsals or to school. 

  

If you have any concerns regarding sending your child for the rehearsal giving the current 

scenario please contact band admin email at bhhsbandcom@gmail.com. 

  

We can only give you newsletter on a weekly basis but if you joined our Facebook page, you 

will have instant access to news from the Band Committee, you can follow our Facebook 

page at https://www.facebook.com/Baulko-Band-and-Orchestra-100848740521209 

  

  

 

 

The Band Committee 

  

mailto:bhhsbandcom@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/Baulko-Band-and-Orchestra-100848740521209
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Careers News – Term 4 
 

Due to the increasing volume of Careers info in 2020, a new Google Site (Create Your Career 

at BHHS) has been created along with a new corresponding Google Classroom for regular 

updates. Students can access this content via their @bhhs Google accounts. To help your child 

with their career development process, please see this link: https://myfuture.edu.au/assist-

your-child  

From the homepage, students can access all their subscription resources: 

• Morrisby Online Career Profiling (aptitudes, personality, interests) 

• Career Central (Career Management software) 

• Study Work Grow (guides, updates, portfolio) 

• The Careers Department (virtual work experience, audios, videos) 

• From High School to Hireable (coming 2021 – online interview skills course) 

•  

As well as content on Careers Classes, Transition to Uni and the Workforce, students have easy 

access to useful tools: 

• Book a Careers appointment spreadsheet 

• Careers Checklists 

• Uni speakers at BHHS 

• Year 12 Deadlines 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://myfuture.edu.au/assist-your-child
https://myfuture.edu.au/assist-your-child
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School Opal Card Information for Years 8 to 12 in 2021 
 

From January onwards, there will be a number of School Opal cards expiring, as the physical 

card has reached its lifespan. 

 

These are cards for students who will be in years 8 to 12 in 2021, and only those Opal cards 

which haven’t been replaced in the last five years. 

 

Impacted students and/or their parent/guardian will be contacted directly by Transport for 

NSW via email or post. They will be asked to confirm their details online in order for a new School 

Opal card to be sent to the correct postal address in time for the new school year. 

 

If contacted by Transport for NSW, details should be submitted online by December 1, 2020 at 

the latest. Affected students who do not confirm their details in time will have a new School 

Opal card posted to the address we currently have on file. 

 

Transport for NSW 

 

 
 

 

  

 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/schooltravelpasses#/
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ReachOut's top tips for beating stress 

Everyone experiences stress at some point, but there are heaps of simple ways to minimise its 

impact on your life. Right now is a great time of the year to work on stress management skills 

and be ready for when the stress­ deluge comes (exams). 

 

Stress can be mild or intense, and it can make people feel frustrated, anxious and even 

hostile. Ever been grumpy because of stress? There you go. Stress can get in the way of 

sleep, cause headaches and change your appetite. It can also reduce your ability to 

concentrate and make it harder to remember course content. 

 

ReachOut has lots of fact sheets and practical tools for beating stress. Here are a few: 

 

• All work and no play? Bad idea. Make time every week to completely 

forget about study and do something you enjoy, like playing sport, hanging 

out with friends or watching TV. Taking regular breaks and 'me-time' to clear 

your head will also help you study more productively: 

au.reachout.com/taking­regular-me-time 

• Feel like you're not achieving what you're capable of? Sit down and set 

goals at the beginning of each term. Define your goal, set sub-goals and 

make a plan of action. Then you'll know what you're aiming for and it'll be 

easier to stay focused: au.reachout.com/how-to-set-goals 

• When you're feeling stressed, it helps to have a proven strategy lined up to 

help you deal with it. It could be something like reducing the number of 

commitments you have, telling a close friend you're stressed and talking 

through it, or even using positive self-talk strategies: 
au.reachout.com/building-better-coping-skills 

Sometimes it might feel like stress is unbeatable, but it's definitely manageable. For more 

info on keeping it in control, check out these fact sheets on ReachOut.com: 

 

• Tips on managing stress: au.reachout.com/managing-stress 

• Helping someone with stress: au.reachout.com/helping-someone-with-stress 

• Ways to relax: au.reachout.com/ways-to-re!ax 

• Tips for problem solving: au.reachout.com/all-about-problem-solving  

• Information on anxiety: au.reachout.com/how-to-manage-anxiety 
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FOR SALE – Gymnastics equipment (Vault and Pommel Horse) 
 

The PDHPE faculty is updating our learning resources and have some equipment that is 

currently not being used. 

 

We are selling a Vault and Pommel horse. 

 

Both are in good condition, but not used for the past few years. 

 

Please contact the school for further information and price. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Regards, 

 

Mr McDonell 

Head Teacher PDHPE 

Baulkham Hills High School 
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Symptoms of COVID-19 
 

 
Symptoms of COVID-19 include 

• Fever (37.5 ° or higher) 
• cough 
• sore/scratchy throat 
• shortness of breath 
• loss of smell or 
• loss of taste. 

Other reported symptoms include 
• fatigue 
• runny nose 
• muscle pain 
• joint pain 
• headache 
• diarrhoea 
• nausea/vomiting 
• loss of appetite. 

In more severe cases, infection can cause pneumonia with severe acute 
respiratory distress. 

 

When COVID-19 symptoms appear 

The amount of time between exposure to the virus and the first appearance of 
symptoms is usually 5 to 6 days, although it may range from 2 to 14 days. 

People who might have been in contact with someone who is confirmed to have 
COVID-19 should self-isolate for 14 days. 

You should prevent the spread of viruses, by keeping your hands clean, not 
touching your face and keeping your distance from other people. 

 
 
  

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/self-isolation
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/factsheets/Pages/domestic-cleaning.aspx
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/social-distancing
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Interested in Joining us in 2021? 

The Northern Sydney Youth Orchestra (NSYO) is inviting young 

musicians to join its Symphony Orchestra, Wind Ensemble & String 

Orchestra. Our youth orchestras rehearse weekly at Beecroft on 

Wednesdays.  

If you play brass, winds, strings or percussion, we are auditioning new 

members to join in Term 4 for 2021 

Auditions will be held Wednesday 9th December between  

4pm - 6pm at the Beecroft Presbyterian Church & Church Hall, Mary St, 

Beecroft. 

For details, please feel free to contact us:  

info@nsyo.org.au or katepalethorpe@gmail.com 

 

mailto:info@nsyo.org.au
mailto:katepalethorpe@gmail.com
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BUY NOW - https://www.entbook.com.au/215v044 
 
 

 

https://www.entbook.com.au/215v044

